
 

November 9, 2021 
 
There is no informed consent documents because this was a retrospective study. 
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Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Marc D. Basson, MD., Ph.D., MBA 
Professor of Surgery 
Senior Associate Dean for Medicine and Research 
School of Medicine and Health Sciences 
University of North Dakota, Grand Forks  

  


